

THE NEW YORK STATE CLINICAL LABORATORY ASSOCIATION

NYSCLA Announces New President JANE PINE WOOD, Esq.

I am thrilled to announce the appointment of **Jane Pine Wood** as the new President of the **New York State Clinical Laboratory Association (NYSCLA)**, effective **January 1, 2025.** Jane brings with her a wealth of experience in the clinical laboratory industry, with a proven track record of leadership, innovation, and commitment to advancing our profession.

Ms. Wood is a nationally respected healthcare attorney and practices law in the national health law group of McDonald Hopkins LLC. She has been practicing law for more than 30 years and specializes in laboratory regulatory and compliance matters. She is a frequent speaker at national and state laboratory and pathology meetings, is a contributor to association publications, and is regularly quoted in the national press. She is considered one of the leading legal experts in our field with diverse experience and insight on matters impacting the diagnostics and laboratory industries.

As the new president, Jane is excited to build on the foundation laid by her predecessors, working closely with our board, members, and partners to address the challenges and opportunities ahead. Her vision for the future of the association is one of continued growth, collaboration, and advocacy, ensuring that our members receive the support and resources they need to thrive in an ever-evolving healthcare environment. She is committed to fostering a strong sense of community within NYSCLA and driving initiatives that enhance the quality, recognition, and impact of clinical laboratories nationwide.

Please join the NYSCLA Board of Directors in welcoming **Jane Pine Wood** to her new role. We are confident that under her leadership, **NYSCLA** will continue to flourish and serve as a champion for the clinical laboratory profession.

Sincerely, Eloise Aita, PhD Outgoing President